


Editorial
After a year off, Black Flag has 
returned! The good news is that we 
have a new collective, even if it is on 
the small side. Even better, we are 
working closely with the editors of 
Freedom (who we can thank for the 
new layout!). Now we are sure that is 
something Albert Meltzer would never 
have expected to see in Black Flag - 
which shows how much things have 
improved in the anarchist movement 
over the last ten years or so.

So, what is in this issue? Lots of articles 
about dead people and the past! We 
have articles on the 1936 French factory 
occupations and a lengthy review of the 
new Durruti biography (which makes up 
for missing the 70th anniversary of the 
Spanish Revolution). Then there are the 
obituaries for three important libertari­
ans who have recently passed away - 
Murray Bookchin, Chris Pallis (better 
known as Maurice Brinton) and stalwart 
of the Glaswegian anarchist movement 
since the 1930s, John Taylor Caldwell.

While there is an analysis of the recent 
French Presidential elections, there is a 
lack of articles on current events. This is 
to be expected from a magazine which 
has sadly been annual for the last few 
years. We are also dependent on people 
contributing articles, so if you want 
Black Flag to cover more recent events 
then please contact us and write some­
thing! We aim to increase the regularity 
of the magazine, hoping to have two 
issues out next year, then three the fol­
lowing one before going back to quar­
terly (but we have said this before, and 
failed). If you want to see this happen, 
then get involved - we are dependent 
on help of our comrades. If this is not 
forthcoming, neither will be Black Flag! 
It really is as simple as that.

Finally, some may question whether the 
UK anarchist scene needs another anar­
chist magazine. We have "Direct
Action", "Organise!" and "A Touch of 
Class" - is there a need for Black Flag? 
We think so but we would be more 
than happy to merge with other jour­
nals to produce one good quality quar­
terly magazine rather than four ade­
quate ones. Whether this will happen 
depends on numerous factors, but the 
benefits of so doing should sense on 
numerous levels. Perhaps if we concen­
trate on what unites us rather than the 
ultimately minor issues in which we dif­
fer, then perhaps the British anarchism 
could build on its many strengths and 
produce a media which people outside 
the movement will find of interest and 
so help our movement grow.

WHY LADYBIRDS? Well, because they help rid the world of parasites, and they have a great 
colour scheme. Photograph: Anya Brennan
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